
Parish Mission Statement  

 

As a parish family guided by the Holy Spirit,  

the faith community of St. Mark is committed to  

Jesus Christ and His Church.   

We are called to proclaim the  

Gospel through the celebration of Life, the  

Sacraments, and Liturgy.  To glorify God and love 

one another we will strive to carry out this mission 

by sharing our talents and resources,  

serving all those in need,  nurturing God’s gift of 

hope in our community and welcoming all to grow 

in the Catholic faith. 

  

ST. MARK’S Roman catholic parish 

356 BOSTON  ROAD 

SUTTON,  MASSACHUSETTS 01590 

Tel. (508) 865-3860 Fax: (508) 865-5095 

Visit our website at: saintmarksparish.org  

E-mail: St.Mark-Office@verizon.net 

Rev. Michael A. DiGeronimo, Pastor    

 Cell Phone: (508) 414-8477  

Email:  FrMichael@saintmarksparish.org 

 

Rev. Mr. Daniel F. Lavoie, Deacon 

Email:  DeaconDan@saintmarksparish.org 

 

PROFESSIONAL STAFF 

 

Lisa De Haan, Youth Minister  

Email:  Lisa@saintmarksparish.org 

 

Kathleen Huggins, Coordinator of  

Elementary Religious Education   

Email:  Kathleen@saintmarksparish.org 

 

Paul Machunski, Business Manager 

 

  Mark Bailey, Music Director 

 

MASSES  

Mon - Thurs: 9:00 AM 

Saturday: 4:00 PM 

Sunday: 8:00 AM and 10:30 AM 

Holy Days: 9:00 AM and 7:00 PM 

COMMUNION SERVICE - Friday: 9:00 AM  

PENANCE  Saturdays: 3-3:30 PM  

ADORATION - First Wednesday of Every Month 

Sunday Mass Livestream 

10:30AM on our website  

and available afterward 

BISHOP BERNARD J. FLANAGAN �

Council 12710 � Sutton, MA.�

Active in  St. Mark,  St. Brigid �

and Assumption Parishes�

www.KoC12710.org�

Email: Council12710.kofc@gmail.com�

New Parishioners please use our website  (SaintMarksParish.org)  

or contact the Rectory to register.�



 

 

Saturday January 8, 2022 

Vigil of the Baptism of the Lord 

4 PM John Watson 

Req by the Smith family 

Sunday January 9, 2022 

Feast of the Baptism of the Lord 

8 AM Frances Shugrue 

Req by Mark Bailey and Mary Kate Doherty 

10:30 AM John F. Doherty 

(25 th Anniversary) 

Req by the family 

 

Monday January 10, 2022 

9 AM For the people of St. Mark’s Parish 

Tuesday January 11, 2022 

9 AM Anne Chartrand 

Req by Beverly MacCollum 

Wednesday January 12, 2022 

9 AM All Souls 

Thursday January 13, 2022 

9 AM Barbara E. Valutkevich 

(Month’s Mind) 

Friday January 14, 2022 

9 AM Communion Service 

 

Saturday January 15, 2022 

Vigil of the Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

4 PM Earl B. Finne 

Req by Deb and Steve Glaza 

Sunday January 16, 2022 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8 AM Frances Shugrue 

Req by St. Mark’s Haiti Ministry 

10:30 AM Lou DiVirgilio 

Req by Mark Bailey and Mary Kate Doherty 

YOUTH events and Faith Forma�on Programs �

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Our annual Pasta & Meatball �

drive�through fundraiser�

(proceeds benefit the Teach the Children �

and Foyer St. Etienne programs in Haiti)�

which we were planning to hold on January 15th, �

is postponed for now.  We will communicate when a 

new date is planned.  �

�

We con�nue DOWNSIDE�UP �

on Sunday January 23rd, Winning Last Place �

�

�

RETREAT for all in Life Teen, �

1st weekend in February�

DETAILS to be sent via flocknote�

�

Our EDGE group will this Sunday January 9th �

and then  again on January 30th.�

�

Our next several gatherings will be a series on the Bible.�

As we learn how to navigate our way, we will deepen our 

understanding of God’s Word, and how it is relevant to 

our modern life.  With tools to be er understand Scrip-

ture, we will be er equipped to pray more with the Bible 

and share God’s Word with those we encounter!�

for PARENTS & TEENS �

Kickoff mee
ng for those in the 2nd 

year of Life Teen (10th grade) and 

their parents will be Tuesday �

evening, January 25th at 7:00 PM�
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We welcome Madelyn Lee Piccioli, daughter 

of Erin and Christopher Piccioli of Johnson Road 

who was baptized at St. Mark’s this past Sunday.  

May the good and gracious Lord bless her and her 

family as they continue to grow! 

 

Covid and the Surge 

While we do not have a mask mandate for church 

attendance here in the Diocese of Worcester as 

yet, I would ask that you use your common sense 

when you attend Mass.  Those who are unvac-

cinated should definitely attend wearing a mask; 

those who have children unvaccinated should also 

be masked up; and anyone vulnerable, even 

though vaccinated should also wear a mask for 

their protection.  Please be conscious of the peo-

ple around you, and your responsibility to them 

as friend and neighbor!  Father Michael 

 

Proposed Foyer St. Etienne Renovation 

Update on the Foyer St. Etienne Rebuilding 

 

Originally it was thought that the Foyer Nursing 

Home would have to be totally rebuilt; however 

on new inspection, engineers came to the conclu-

sion that the original building could mostly be 

saved with some renovations and improvements. 

We had hoped that Hope for Haiti, the clinic 

which is next door to the Foyer would pay for the 

whole re-construction, but just this week, Father 

Fred has informed us that they will pay for half.   

Total cost:    $80,000 

Hope for Haiti subsidy: $40,000 

Oblates of Mary Immaculate 

Subsidy:   $10,000 

Balance to be raised: $30,000 

 

Since Father Fred has no other resources to draw 

from, I have pledged to him that St. Mark’s Parish 

will take on the responsibility of paying this bal-

ance of $30,000.  We do have a Haiti Savings  

Account which is presently restricted for interest 

use only for emergencies, the current balance of 

which is $49,266.  This account was money set 

aside for this charity from the sale of St. Anne’s 

Parish. 

 

I will be consulting with our Finance Committee 

and with all of you in the coming days to deter-

mine how we get this important work done as 

soon as possible so that our friends can have their 

home back.  In the opposite column are pictures of 

the proposed renovation of the Foyer. 

 

Please keep our friends in Haiti in prayer as the 

country is still in chaos, and everyday life continues 

to be dangerous. 

 

Sincerely, 

Father Michael 
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Religious Education News�

�

January 10th at 7pm there will be a parent 

meeting at 7pm on Zoom for those whose 

children are in our First Grade and �

Elementary Programs. Meeting codes have 

been sent to those registered for this program. �

�

Classes for  those in fir st through fifth 

grade resume on January 23rd at 9am. This 

will be a parent session for those whose chil-

dren are preparing for First Communion.�

�

It’s not too late to register for our First Grade 

or Elementary Programs! If you �

didn’t sign up at the start of the year, but feel 

more comfortable now that your child has had 

the opportunity to be vaccinated, you are �

welcome to join us for the second half of the 

year. �

�

Children’s Liturgy meets each Sunday �

during the 10:30am mass. Drop off is in the 

church hall starting at 10:20am. No pre�

registration required, join us at anytime.�

�

Masks need to be worn by all adults and �

children attending religious education or �

family ministry programs, regardless of �

vaccination status. We follow the same �

quarantine protocols as the schools, so if your 

child is allowed to attend school, they are 

welcome to join us at St Marks.�

�

If you have questions on any of our �

children’s programs please contact;�

�

kathleen@saintmarksparish.org�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

What Is Circle of Grace?�

Circle of Grace is a developmentally appropriate 

personal safety curriculum that teaches children 

how to recognize and respond to unsafe �

situations. This is a K�12 program that will be 

implemented as part of religious education 

throughout the Diocese of Worcester. There are 1

�3 lessons at each grade level, which facilitate 

important discussions between children and �

trusted adults. �

�

Why is this being implemented now?�

In the past area schools were believed to be �

covering this material. However, due to recent 

shifts to the health curriculum at public schools, 

the Office of Religious Education has chosen 

Circle of Grace to ensure children are educated 

on this important topic. �

�

Those with children in grade 5 or under can join 

Kathy for a Zoom meeting on Monday January 

10th at 7pm to learn more. �

(Contact kathleen@saintmarksparish.org if you 

did not receive the meeting ID and password.)�

Lisa will be reaching out to those with students in 

grades 6�12.�



 

 

Christmas 

par�es in 

Hai�.  �

Top  le�, 

Teach the 

Children; 

plus pic-

tures of  

Mass and 

party for 

Foyer 

(nursing 

home) 

residents 

at their 

interim 

tent 

home.�
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43 Main St., S. Grafton
774-293-1515

www.hearjoyaudiology.com

Landscape & Construction

Millbury, MA

EBEN THOMPSON

508-523-7790
Ebthompson36@gmail.com

We help with daily activities like 
Personal Care •  Meal Preparation •  Errands and Transportation 

Light Housekeeping • Caregiver Respite

Call Today for a Consultation!    John Paul Plouffe 508-769-6621
www.goldenrule.care

STAY IN YOUR
 OWN HOME!

Contact Stephen Gargas to place an ad today! 
sgargas@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6287
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INDUSTRIAL
ENERGY SERVICES

COMPLETE BOILER
ROOM SERVICE

560 LINCOLN STREET
WORCESTER  01605
(508) 852-5051

PROVIDENCE ROAD

LIC # 23803
FULLY INSURED •  FREE ESTIMATES

• Bath & Kitchen • Remodeling
• Water Heaters • Service Work
• Slow Drains

10% Discount for Senior Citizens
STEVE WILLETTE

Ph: 508-865-4402 •  Fax: 508-865-6493

• SPRING CLEAN-UPS
• WEEKLY MOWING
• MULCHING
• TREE CUTTING
• PRUNING

• EXCAVATING
• PATIOS
• WALKWAYS
• RETAINING WALLS
• LAWN INSTALLATION

SNOW PLOWING & SANDING
508-865-5999FREE 

ESTIMATES
FULLY

INSURED

HOME • AUTO • BUSINESS • LIFE
Heritage Mall, Auburn, MA

(508) 832-0404 | (800) 443-7007
www.neinsure.com

SHOP TRUEVALUE.COM
FREE SHIPPING TO OUR STORE

RAY’S TRUE VALUE 
HARDWARE

22 HOWE AVE | MILLBURY, MA

508-865-9037

	 508-865-2622
	 116 Main Street
	 Millbury, MA

Lisa Lanzillotti, DMD
Cosmetic Dentistry • Implants • Dentures
Partials • General Family Dentistry

New Patients Welcome
www.millburyfamilydentistry.com

(508) 278-2200
Reaches All Locations

JackmanFuneralHome@yahoo.com

www.JackmanFuneralHomes.com

Owned and operated by the Mulhane Family
for over 150 years.

Stuart & Matthew Mulhane
508.865.2560

www.mulhane.com
“As a resident of Sutton, I look forward to helping the families in my 

community heal by celebrating the life of their loved one.” 
                                                                                -Matthew Mulhane

Quality Building Materials
New Homes • Additions

Garages • Decks
General Building Projects

508-865-4822
Family owned & operated

124 Main Street • Millbury, MA

Servicing All Makes & Models
Cars & Trucks • Foreign • Domestic

508-476-9161

Corner Rte 16 & Glen St., Douglas
K2Autodouglas.com • K2Auto@outlook.com


